MEMBER’S WRITTEN
QUESTION

PLYMOUTH

Chief Executive’s Department CITY counciL

Name of Member submitting the question: Councillor Mrs Terri Beer

Date received by Democratic Support Team 22 May 2019

To Councillor Coker

Question

Please can you tell me when Plymouth Road Junction improvements are going to start because we
were promise Spring 2018 then Spring 2019 then after Cot Hill roundabout was done and still
nothing is happening.

Answer

The improvements to the traffic signal controlled junctions on Plymouth Road in Plympton are
part of the Eastern Corridor Junction Improvements Programme and were started in February this
year with a mini roundabout installed at the junction of Cot Hill and Merafield Road. This was
followed by the changes to the junction of Plymouth Road and Longbridge Road where the traffic
signals were removed and a priority junction installed instead. The works to the rest of the
Plymouth Road junctions are planned to start later this summer with the road widening to extend
the length of the right turn lane for Cot Hill traffic to be carried out from autumn 2019 to spring
2020.
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Note
= Written questions must be submitted to the Monitoring Officer via the Democratic Support Team.

. Written questions will be replied to within 10 working days.

. Written questions and answers will be published on the last Friday of each month.
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